


Project Name: Cherry Lane Extension with SR 840 Interchange 
 
 
Section 1 
 
Cherry Lane is a currently a predominately non-existent route but is a project contained in the 
MPO’s current 2035 Regional Transportation Plan as a project that will connect Memorial 
Boulevard (SR 10) with NW Broad Street (US 41/70) and includes an interchange with SR 840. 
This new proposed route was first included in the MPO’s 2030 Long Range Transportation Plan 
and 2011-15 TIP. The project provides enhanced mobility in the northern portion of 
Murfreesboro by providing new alternative transportation facilities and improved traffic 
distribution thus providing traffic congestion relief for Thompson Lane (SR 268) and NW Broad 
Street (US 41/70). 
 
The overall project is divided into three phases with the eastern most phase locally funded and 
completed. The second phase is locally funded and currently under design. The third phase, 
which is the portion currently included in the 2011-15 TIP, includes federal STP funds and local 
matching funds. The project is currently is the beginning phase of the process as the City has 
received RFP’s for the project PE and design and is currently negotiating with the preferred firm 
for these services. 
 
Section 2 
 
The project is intended to provide area wide mobility improvements by providing alternative 
transportation facilities to the already heavily developed area along NW Broad Street and 
Thompson Lane. The new roadway will provide for five lanes with curb and gutter and 
sidewalks. Bike lanes have recently been added as a project element. An interchange with SR-
840 is included to provide enhanced access to and from I-24. 
 
Section 3 
 
Subject to successful negotiations of a design contract, the City anticipates proceeding with the 
project PE-NEPA in early 2013 with ROW anticipated for late 2015. This will be a locally 
managed project. 
  
Section 4 
 
The project is being jointly funded through a combination of federal and local funds. The City of 
Murfreesboro is providing a portion of its federal STP funds for the project and providing the 
local match for the PE and ROW phase. If additional federal funds are not available for 
construction then the City has committed, by inclusion in the City’s 2012-16 CIP, to provide 
local funding for the construction phase as may be required. Construction funding will be added 
to the TIP as project costs develop and funding alternatives solidified. It is anticipated that 
construction may begin in 2016 or 2017. SEE TIP FOR FUNDING BREAKDOWN. 






